

Bhartiya Temple of Lansing- Monthly Temple Board Meeting

November 17, 2024

Time: 2 PM – 4.00 PM

Location: Bhartiya Temple of Lansing, Haslett

Reported by: Mrs. Anjali Srivastava

Attendees

X	Mr. Kishore Mokashi	X	Mrs. Meena Sharma
	Mrs. Pallavi Rao		Mrs. Ruchi Madan
X	Mr. Pardeep Kumar	X	Mr. Ashim Agarwal
	Mr. Umachandran Sivanesan	x	Mr. Chirag Vyas
X	Mrs. Anjali Srivastava		

Additional Attendees

Mr. Sudhakar Kulkarniji- He discussed about the Temple structure completion. He is going to present the Temple structure completion in the AGM.

Agenda Item	Discussion	Action
Prayer	The meeting started with a prayer.	
Previous month Meeting Minutes approval	Motion was passed to approve meeting minutes.	
Infrastructure & Operations Committee update	Board discussed about the opinions for Elevator upgrading.	<p>Ashim ji is working on Sump pump to dry up. Ashim ji suggestion wide angel view camera needs to be connected to TV. 3 TV required. Sandeep Shah got the quotes. Uma ji to get office table. Looking for Transportation-Chirag bhai will follow up with Uma bhai</p> <p>Chirag bhai & Ashim bhai working on the Elevator upgrading options. Chirag Ji to follow up on Old entrance and North entrance repairs-Postponed for future. Ashim ji and Chirag ji to work on Tiles in the basement-Pending</p> <p>Called Protection One for swapping the existing Guardian system; they need more details. Chirag ji will coordinate with Ashim Bhai, Pradeep Jee, and Ketan Bhai-Pardeepji will follow up</p> <p>Jimmerson Roofing will send revise quote. Chirag ji is working on it- In progress</p> <p>Looking for another handyman. Chirag Ji to take care of Brian's list-Chiragji will follow up</p>

<p>Priest Committee</p>	<p>Board discussed about Priests being the member of the temple or not because of the Conflict of Interest. Board approved it.</p> <p>Also, one of the Board members brought up the unprofessional behavior of one of the priest towards a devotee. Priests committee is going to bring this issue when they meet 1X1 with priest.</p>	<p>FRP Panel- Not a priority. Ashimji is working on the concrete barriers</p> <p>Uma ji to send estate letter to donors-not done yet</p> <p>Pallavi will meet with Priests and discussed about checklist but priests are not following it. She will work with them.</p> <p>Priest Agreement need to be updated and priest need to read and sign the agreement- working on it</p> <p>Uma Ji is updating the website on Pooja and Payment-In progress</p> <p>According to Meena ji small hundi need to be kept in front of each god- Pallavi will take care of it.</p> <p>Chirag Ji will make a board for donations- In progress.</p>
-------------------------	--	---

<p>Finance Committee</p>	<p>Finance update was given by the treasurer.</p>	<p>Chirag bhai is going to take care of Gods name plates. He is looking for sponsors.</p>
<p>Pooja Committee</p>	<p>Board approved that all Gods should have name plates-Marble engraved</p>	
<p>Additional Discussion/New ideas</p>	<p>AGM planning was discussed.</p>	

--	--	--

Next Meeting	1 st December,2024	

* Yellow Highlighted-Things to do in future as a reminder